
Administrator           Perry James
Jr. Past Governor        Ray Gibson
Governor           Bobby Oneto    Jr. 
Governor           Eugene Bustichi  
Prelate            Dene Bustichi                             
Treasurer           Vince Martinez
1 Yr Trustee           Larry Oneto
2 Yr Trustee           Haden Goodwin
3 Yr Trustee           Lonnie Moseley
Sgt-At-Arms           Andy Bachtel 
Inner Guard           Ernie Avelar

Application Review by Committee
Audit Chuck Cheatam 

Communications J.D. Sotelo
Community Service Bob Oneto
Endowment Dave Rowan
Facilities/Contracts Ray Gibson
Family Activities Corky Roberson
Fellowship Perry James
Food Drive/VCUM Laurie Grundy
Government Relations Dene Bustichi
Heart of the              Laurie Grundy 
Community        Bobby Oneto
Historical Mark Filipowicz
Kitchen Manager Bobby Oneto
Ladies of 545 Laurie Grundy
Legion Activities Lonnie Moseley
Lodge Grounds Steve Woodruff 
Lodge Maintenance Larry Oneto
Membership Perry James
M/M Admissions Bobby Oneto
MYA Chairman Bobby Oneto
Moose Scholarship Perry James
Orientation Mike Stephens
Ritual Chairman J.D. Sotelo
Social Quarters Mgr. Ray Gibson
Sports Events -- Call Lodge at 
Horseshoes, Darts, etc.   831.438.1817
Webmaster Mark Filipowicz

Social Quarters Hours
Monday to Wednesday       4 to 8 PM
Thursday & Friday       4 to 10 PM
For Saturdays and Sundays please see

bulletin calendars or go to
www.scmoose545.org/   
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"The first time I visited Mooseheart ... 
well, if you’ve ever been there,  
you will never drop your dues, 
Period” 
—Member, Moose

12

545 Memorial Gardens 
Plaques on wall — Barry Nolan, Randy Manson, 

Cliff Busenhart and Ken Hensley

Santa Cruz Moose Lodge #545
Board of Officers & Committee 

Chairs for 2015 —2016

http://www.scmoose545.org
http://www.scmoose545.org
http://www.scmoose545.org
http://www.scmoose545.org


CONGRATULATIONS TO THOSE MEMBERS CELEBRATING 
THEIR BIRTHDAYS IN DECEMBER

ALL MEMBERS PLEASE NOTE
Free Friday Night Dinner if your Birthday is listed in this current bulletin. 

Please check in with ticket seller/server for your ticket and
Please show your paid up membership card! 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY From Your Lodge!! 
(Please note exceptions, RSVP & 

Sign-Up requirements)

2 11

Jennifer Mitchell 1 
Cynthia Recknagel 1 
Anthony Ivankovich 2 
Jimmy Phillips  2 
Patricia Swan  2 
Haden Goodwin  4 
Charlene Maxwell 4  
Teresa Abercrombie 5 
April Apollo  5 
Hillary Nilsen  5 
Gerald Pitman  6 
Jeff Rosen  7 
Richard Maxwell 8 
Paul Arana  9 
Michael Doherty 9 
Erich Horn  9 
Ellanah Fortune  10 
Carrie Garibotti  10 
Jerry Rhoades  10 
John Woo  10 
Devin Guluzzo  11 
David Norris  11 
Janet M Hill  12 
David Blank  13 
Jesse Flippen  14 
Karl Ryan  14 
Ed Samay  16 
Douglas Winfrey 16 
William Giussi JR 17 
Clinton Herr  18

Denise Langner  18 
William Kaufman 19 
Diana Lynn Donnelly 20 
Michael Opdahl   20 
Robin Gloe  21 
Carol McGuire  21 
Vern Lillehaugen 22 
Raymond Haight 23 
Peary Krafft  23 
Jessica Mager  23 
Dan Pennington  23 
Christina Shaw  23 
James Welch  23 
Bernadette Bosinger 24 
Robert Perez  27 
David Scargill  27 
Faith Bergstrom  28 
Chris Grundy  28 
Debra Hendrickson 28 
John Harold  29 
Jack ‘JR’ Roberts  29 
J. D. Sotelo  29 
Nicole Zepeda-Acosta  29 
Carmen Chapman 30 
Richard Deane  30 
LeAnn Reger  30 
Robert Rittenhouse Jr 30 
Terri Rodgers  30 
John Abercrombie 31 
Bob Wright  31

Thank You Ernie Avelar, 545 Inner Guard

Ernie represented Lodge 545 and participated in the walk for the 
Santa Cruz Alzheimers Memory Walk at Seascape Aptos on 
Saturday, October 3, 2015. Santa Cruz Lodge raised $1,775.00 
and Ernie is shown wearing his walk medal! Well deserved as he 
has been representing the Lodge, along with his wife Lou, for over 
twenty years!!

Useful Moose Links! 
http://www.mooseintl.org/portal/benefits/loginMooseBenefits.asp  

(password 2014) 

http://www.scmoose545.org 

http://www.ca-nvmoose.org/index.html  

http://www.mooseintl.org/public/default.asp  

http://www.mooseheart.org  

A reminider that 545 participates in the Avenue of Flags on 
Veterans Day, Wednesday, November 11 at 7am & 3pm. 
Please contact an Officer if you wish to help honor our Vets!

http://www.mooseintl.org/portal/benefits/loginMooseBenefits.asp
http://www.scmoose545.org
http://www.ca-nvmoose.org/index.html
http://www.mooseintl.org/public/default.asp
http://www.mooseheart.org
http://www.mooseintl.org/portal/benefits/loginMooseBenefits.asp
http://www.scmoose545.org
http://www.ca-nvmoose.org/index.html
http://www.mooseintl.org/public/default.asp
http://www.mooseheart.org


Welcome to our Newly Enrolled Members!

545 Enrollment Ceremony of September 18, 2015,     
l to r — Paul Van Gorder, Ralph Evans, Brandon James,  

2nd Yr Trustee Haden Goodwin, Jr. Governor Eugene Bustichi,  
Harvey Bustichi, Michael Stubblefield, Ken Rodkey,  

Paul McKellar and David Wood 

545 SICKNESS and DISTRESS 

TO THOSE MEMBERS AND THEIR FAMILIES WHO ARE SUFFERING ILL 
HEALTH OR HAVE SUFFERED A LOSS —

Hooray, no entries on Lodge bulletin board! But. . .
if you’re feeling under the weather — 

Our  Thoughts and Prayers go out to You! 

10
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             545 Enrollment Ceremony of October 16, 2015 
l to r — Chrisopher Salazar, Governor Bobby Oneto, Faith Filey  

sponsor of Rich Faber 

CONGRATULATIONS TO THOSE MEMBERS CELEBRATING 
THEIR BIRTHDAYS IN  NOVEMBER

Lauren Penn            3 
Jo Ann Hill  5 
Shirley Killam  5 
Elaine Marks  5 
Jason Noce    5 
Brianna Schrock 6 
Nick Burgess  9 
Cathy Woo  10 
Peter Young     11 
Ray Gibson     12 
Amanda Shy      12 
Sarah Stein  13 
Sherilyn Dominique 14 
Kim Millet  16 
Art Freitas     17 
Tom Ghio  17 
Diana Vandaveer 17 
Steve Childress  18 
Cynthia Stark  18 
Doug Boling  20

Ballard Cheatham 20 
Tim Hutchinson  20 
Les Pawlak  20 
Tom Collins   21 
Suzanne Patrick    21 
Robert Young  22 
Brian Armstrong  23 
Herb Lundin  23 
Priscilla Brown  24 
Rufus McCain  24 
Lyle Fleming  25 
Vincent Proby III 25 
D Epperson        26 
Bill Lippert  26 
Jeff Frank          27 
Alan Grundy  27 
Gayle Miller  28 
Jeff Shaver  28 
Kelli Beaman  30 
Clifford Hendrickson 30

              Your 545 Enrollment Team! Ritual Governor-JD Sotelo, 
Ritual Past Govermor-Vince Martinez, Rit JG-Perry James, 

Rit Orator-Ray Gibson, Rit Sgt At Arms-Lonnie Moseley, Rit Prelate-
Mike Stephens (and Orientation Chairman!), Rit Substitute-Gov 

Bobby Oneto and, not pictured,  Rit Sub-Eugene Bustichi 
photograper! Subs also are word prompters! 

Former 545 Officer Dan 
Goodwin stopped by in 
August and says “Hi” to 
all!!
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The Santa Cruz based Association of Faith Communities (AFC) 
will be providing an Italian theme dinner along with a fancy salad 
bar at the Santa Cruz Moose on Friday 11 Dec .  All the food is 
donated and all meal receipts of the $15 charge per person will 
go to supporting the AFC sponsored Faith Community Shelter 
Program that feeds and provides an interim overnight shelter for 
homeless 'guests' at a number of alternating participating 
churches located in Scotts Valley, Santa Cruz and Aptos with a 
program goal of helping these 'special' guests gain permanent 
housing as well as achieve a better place in their lives. 

Greetings 545 members and ladies, 

 As of today, Santa Cruz 545 has 366 
active members on the rolls. There has been a 
couple that have paid their dues, so Thanks 
for that goes to Tom Ghio. He has been calling 
delinquent members and asking them to pay 
their dues. That helps with the arrearage 
which stands at 65. 

I also wish to take this opportunity to thank the Ladies who help me 
in the office. Sue Moseley helps with everyday bill paying and 
computer entries. Secondly is Chris Stephens who handles the tax 
stuff. Without them and Dick Dennis who handles the banks and my 
chores when I’m gone, I would be under a lot more stress and have 
much more work to do. Many thanks to all three of you. If you see 
one of them, tell them thanks for the help. 

Golden Spot Moose Legion #15 has the next Conferral on January 
17th here at 545. Please plan to attend and wear your Regalia. 
January 16th is the Past Presidents luncheon here at 545. There 
should be a good group of past presidents attending.  

Mission Trails District 10 has a District Social here on December 5th. 
Please plan to attend and I would like to see the entire Board of 
Officers attend. Dinner starts at 6:00 PM and the Social meeting 
starts at 7:00 PM.  

Perry Lee James, 545 Administrator 

**  Ladies of 545 Committee  ** 
News & Notes:  
The holidays are almost upon us!  Which means the 
Valley Churches Benefit Prime Rib Holiday Dinner is 
on the calendar.  It is scheduled for December 4th,  

be sure to buy your tickets early.  Please 
remember this is a “Pre-Pay” fundraising event and 
that coupons or birthday dinners will not be 
accepted.  A portion of the dinner sales, the Prize 
Raffle and a Can Food and Toy Drive will all be for 
the benefit of VCUM.  Incentives will be given for bringing in 
canned food or toys that evening, so don’t forget!   
 Do you like to decorate for the holidays?  Would you like to 
participate in a decorating contest?  This year for the first time, 
you can purchase for $20 the right to decorate a dinner table for 
the VCUM dinner on December 4th.  Prizes will be awarded to the 
best table selected by judges and the best table selected by 
popular vote.  You need to provide your own decorations in a 
holiday theme of your choice.  Designated times will be available 
allowing you to set up before and clean up after the contest.  
Applications with more details are available at the Lodge, or by 
requesting one by email at Ladiesof545@yahoo.com.   Money 
raised on the “Table Decorating” contest will be donated to Moose 
Charities.  So, Ladies and Gentlemen, get your holiday decorating 
juices flowing and have fun decorating your table!  I would like to 
thank Kathy W. for the awesome idea and Barbara G. for the great 
input.  
 Thank you to all of the Ladies that have been stepping up 
for breakfasts, burgers nights, Friday night dinners, cleanups, and 
all sorts of volunteering tasks.  If you would like to help, we can 
always use an extra hand or two.   The next “Ladies of 545” 
committee meetings are November 19th and December 17th at 
7pm. 

Laurie Grundy, “Ladies of 545 Committee” 
Ladiesof545@yahoo.com  

mailto:Ladiesof545@yahoo.com
mailto:Ladiesof545@yahoo.com
mailto:Ladiesof545@yahoo.com
mailto:Ladiesof545@yahoo.com

